
 

 

  

Our ref:  TSE/lti 
 
 
17th July 2020 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

We are really looking forward to welcoming your children back in September.  
 
Please see below the for a staggered return to school in the first week:  

 

Date  Time  Description  

1st September 2020  All day  Staff only to attend  

2nd September 2020  All day  Staff only to attend  

3rd September 2020  
8:35am  Year 7 – arrive through the Main Entrance  

11:55am  Year 11 – arrive through the Main Entrance  

4th September 2020  

8:35am  Year 8 – arrive through the Main Entrance  

8:45am  Year 7 - arrive through the Main Entrance  

8:45am  Year 11 – arrive through the Sports Centre  

9:30am  Year 9 – arrive through the Sports Centre  

9:30am  Year 10 – arrive through the Sports Centre  

  
We will be operating a 2-week timetable whilst we address the risks of Covid-19 for staff and 
students within the Academy.  

 

The first full week back will begin on the 7th September and will be WEEK 1 for timetable 
purposes.  

Year   Start Time  End Time  Entrance  

Year 7  8:45am  3:00pm  Main entrance  

Year 8  8:35am  2:50pm  Main entrance  

Year 9  8:45am  3:00pm  Sport centre  

Year 10  8:35am  2:50pm  Sport centre  

Year 11  8:45am  
3:00pm Mon  
3:50pm Tue-Fri  

Main entrance  

  
Obviously, you will want to know how the Academy will operate on our return in September, 
so we have provided some key features of our planning within the Academy overleaf.  We 
have been busy preparing for September and will keep you up to date should the advice and 
guidance change about how we need to operate.  
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The next major announcement for education is due on the 11th August 2020.   
 
The Academy will be operating within the DFE and Government system of controls.  This will 
see the following major elements:  

 

 Year group bubbles  
 Staggered entry and exit from the Academy both morning and afternoon  
 Designated toilets for each year group  
 No cross-year group activities  
 Split breaks and lunches   
 Vigilance around hand washing and ‘catch it, bin it, kill it!’  
 Clean as you go practices will be in place in all areas of the Academy  
 Students will NOT be able to use their lockers  
 Students must not arrive significantly early to school and must leave once their 

final teacher supported session is over  
 We will be delivering our full curriculum at both KS3 and KS4 students including 

specialist subjects  
 This includes PE, and the associated need to change into and out of PE kit for 

lessons  
 Students will all receive training and induction on our Risk Assessment, and we 

need your support to ensure they adhere to this to keep everyone safe  
 We will operate a ‘Keep left, keep moving, keep apart where possible’ system 

when moving around the Academy  
 Students will receive ‘Live Learning’ inductions on their first day back in case we 

need to respond rapidly to a national or local lockdown  
 Students should be in full school uniform, including ties and blazers  
 Branded uniform items can be ordered through the NK Sports Website only at this 

stage. https://www.nkgroupuk.com/collections/hans-price-academy   
 Students must NOT arrive in September with coloured hair, facial piercings 

or acrylic/gel nails.   
 Make-up, if worn, should be discrete  
 Independent study for the summer is now available on the SIMS app for all year 

groups  
 Attendance is once again, compulsory for all students - The government has 

made it clear they expect us to work alongside families to ensure good attendance 
and use fines where families are not ensuring regular attendance at school.  

 
We look forward to seeing all our students back in September, in full school uniform, Ready to 
Learn and ready to make a positive contribution to both our school and our wider community.  

 

Please do contact us via info@hansprice.org.uk should you need to get advice on any aspect 
or return to school.  You can also contact your College Leader.  

 

I wish you all a safe and happy summer break  
  

 
  
 
Tony Searle  
Principal  
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